Friends of Accion, Inc.

To render meaningful support to the charitable activities of Acción in the Yucatan Peninsula of Mexico with a view to advancing the well being of the people served and the Christian faith.

May 24, 2009

Dear Friends,
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Unlike recent media, we have some good news to share from Mexico!  Thanks to you, we are headed back towards firm financial ground.  I recently saw first-hand the ministry doing well in the Yucatan under the leadership of Oscar R. Dorantes (Jr.) and Roger Aviles.  VIM (the Mayan’s Children’s Village) was a real highlight as Isaac and Juanita led the huge family of 22 (including their 4 children) in a very organized, supportive and purposeful Christian community.  The young men at the Shelter appeared to get along well in a supportive Christian community.
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While central Mexico has been hard hit by the swine flu, the Yucatan may or may not see much more than many U.S. states.  We have sent work team leaders a link with a constantly updated map of cases.  Let’s pray for healing and a quick end to the outbreak.  My wife and I traveled on personal vacation in March, several weeks before any mention of flu, and had no problems.
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We stayed at VIM from mid-afternoon until dark and it was an absolutely wonderful experience.  We got to see the large group of youth getting along well, first in a homework study period on tables (by elementary, middle, high) in the VIM front porch, where I helped with middle-school Geometry.  Then everyone enjoyed play time with balls going everywhere, including on the basketball court.  Then there was a work period where absolutely everyone went right to their jobs improving the grounds and structure of the new chicken coop with a couple dozen new chicks.  They moved rocks and dirt, while some boys worked on preparing more stick-logs with machetes.  Then the older boys enjoyed talking with me to try their English and my Spanish.  They are very appreciative of the home and opportunity provided by VIM.  When I was ready to leave, Isaac gathered everyone to sing Christian songs for us and pray for us.

One of the older boys was particularly keen to try his English and tell me he liked math and hopes to become an architect.  He is a prime candidate to graduate high school and go to the Shelter.  He is bright, mature, kind and very appreciative of VIM.  His name is Andres Ku Gongora and he is an orphan (no parents).  Of the 18 on the roster, 4 effectively have no parents; 2 really, 1 has a stepmother who absolutely refuses to accept the boy, 1 only has a mother with HIV and unable to care for him.  Still, Accion insists that this is not a reform school, but is for eager students who want to learn and cooperate in a Christian community for students.  They will be future leaders of their communities throughout the Yucatan.

Financially, our supporters came through in this tough economic time to answer our February emergency appeal to keep monthly operations going.  THANK YOU, THANK YOU!  Our expenses have grown with VIM and we need our regular donations to grow as well.  Please, help us find more people and groups to help support a youth with at least $30 per month on a regular basis (or equivalent).

 There are improvements needed at the Shelter and VIM that would make good mission fundraising projects.  The central dining/community space in the Shelter has been made structurally sound but it is a totally unusable shell right now that needs new bathrooms, doors and windows, and all the finishing work.  Students are happy with the 3/4 of the complex that they are using now with nice apartment rooms in the back, a new kitchen area, and a front room for computer work and studying (photo on right), though the unfinished area sits between the kitchen and front room.  Between $5,000 and $15,000 could do work ranging from finishing rooms to completing everything mentioned and maybe making progress on a new apartment for the director.  At VIM, expansion into the Girl’s Dorm is awaiting doors and windows and donors to support operation costs of a larger student body.  A gift of $8,000 should buy the doors and windows and more would fund furniture and get the place ready.  If you envision a possible church or group project to raise funds for one of these needs, feel free to ask for more information; contact me at rineidinger@davidson.edu or Oscar R. Dorantes (Jr) at ord@accionministries.org.  They are currently working on better electricity and water sources for VIM and self-sufficiency projects, such as the chickens.

Praise God for blessing His work in the Yucatan.  Pray for His care and providence, especially with the flu concern.  Help us serve Him through Accion!
In His Grace,
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Dr. Richard D. Neidinger

President













Christian Songs to End the Day























Some Students at the Shelter





Work Time Improving the Chicken Coop at VIM





Study Time at VIM








 c/o Covenant Presbyterian Church, 1000 E. Morehead St., Charlotte, NC 28204-2813
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